Greenview Community Unit School District #200

147 Palmer Street

Greenview, IL 62642

The regular meeting of the Board of Education of Greenview Community Unit School District No. 200 of Menard and Logan Counties, Illinois, was held Thursday February 16, 2017 at 6:30 p.m. in the Greenview District Library, within the boundaries of the District. Roll call was held with the following members present: Steve Phillips, Rex Arkebauer, Mike Schurman, Aaron Burlison, Phil Watson and James Booth.

Absent: Lenny Monroe
Administrators present: Ryan Heavner and Tim Turner 
Visitors present, Doug Morgan.
The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.
The Consent Agenda which included  the minutes of the January 19, 2017 regular meeting, January Imprest Fund, Treasurer’s Report, Investment Reports, Student Activity, and February bills was presented. Watson moved to accept the consent agenda. Burlison seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by roll call vote. 
Arkebauer made a motion to enter in Closed Session under 5ILCS 120/2c concerning:
1) Personnel Matters and 10) Matters related to individual students, 2) Matters related to collective bargaining. Schurman seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by voice vote.
The Board entered into closed session at 6:34 pm.
The Board returned from closed session at 9:23 pm. Watson made a motion to approve the minutes of Closed Session. Schurman seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by voice vote.
Superintendent Report:


Building and Grounds News and Updates:

The district is preparing for summer work and getting projects lined up. The building committee will meet next month to finalize plans.


Students:

The Junior High will host the scholastic bowl regional this spring.
The boys’ basketball regional and sectional were a success. We thank Mr. Reed and Mr. Morgan for their hard work.


The IESA golf regional will also be held at Greenview.

Fund Finances (Revenue/Expenditures) 

Funds have been transferred from Petefish Skiles and Co. into ISDLAF so that the district can benefit from the interest rate raise on ISDLAF funds.

The CDs drew interest in the amount of $1,100 for the first quarter.

The district has received a categorical payment which remained from last years funding.



The annual Fund Balance comparison is as follows




Education

Less than prior month by
  $ 197,964



Building

Less than prior month by  
  $    25,898



Transportation

More than prior month by
  $      5,989



IMRF


Less than prior month by 
  $       9,779



Working Cash

No change    



Health Life Safety       More than prior month by  
   $      1,965
Principals Report:


#1   Teacher evaluations have been completed.


#2   Basketball and Volleyball seasons are ending.

#3   Hosted the Junior High Boys Regional and Sectional.
#4   High School Boys Regional pairing was posted on February 10, 2017.

#5   The Scholastic Bowl team’s season has started and the Junior High Scholastic          Bowl team will be starting soon.

#6   The Spelling Bee was held on January 27, 2017. Chris McCullough and runner up Blake Tisdale will advance to the County Spelling Bee on February 22, 2017.
#7    Dr. Seuss Week is the week of February 27, 2017 for the elementary classes.

#8    An interest survey was conducted. The survey meets the Title IX compliance.

#9    Student discipline issues have decreased in both number and degree since the beginning of the school year.
#10   Substitute teacher shortages have been a concern during this flu season, but we have managed to get through.

#11    Plans are being made for summer projects and timelines.

#12   An Administrative Academy training on legal updates in Illinois regarding education will be attended on March 14, 2017.

Superintendent Heavner informed the board that on February 27, 2017 an ISBE representative will be at the district for the second meeting on updating the policy manual.

Superintendent Heavner reviewed the soccer co-op with the addition of PORTA to the co-op. This addition must be approved by Athens, Greenview, and PORTA school districts.

Superintendent Heavner presented the results of a survey for a sports interest survey.

The top two requests were archery and bass fishing, followed by chess, speech, and language. Interest was shown by both boys and girls in the above areas.

Superintendent Heavner noted that the resolution to be in LTEC was up for renewal.

Superintendent Heavner told the Board that Illini Central was interested in a joint Drivers Education program. Both schools will be evaluating the possibility.
Superintendent informed the board the Stuart Wilcoxin would like to be a volunteer for the youth basketball program, and that there will be no more open gym for men.

Watson made a motion to approve bringing PORTA into an expanded soccer co-op. The soccer co-op will then include PORTA, Athens, and Greenview. Burlison seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by voice vote. 

Watson made a motion to approve the LTEC membership. Burlison seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by roll call vote.

Schurman made a motion to approve Stuart Wilcoxin as youth volunteer basketball coach pending background checks. Booth seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by roll call vote.

Arkebauer moved to adjourn at 9:55p.m. Watson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by voice vote.
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